WHITE OAK TOWNSHIP REGULAR BOARD MEETING
February 12, 2007
The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall at 7:31 p.m. on February 12, 2007. Roll call as follows:   Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Clerk Leela Vernon, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Trustee Diane Graf, Trustee Todd Baker, Deputy Clerk Patricia Grant, Zoning Administrator Kenneth Chamberlain, E. Pete Phelps and Pete Crawford. Ken Reynolds and his wife were added to the agenda.
Invocation was given by Trustee Graf.
A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the minutes of January 8, 2007. Motion Carried. A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the minutes of the January 19, 2007 Special Board Meeting. Motion carried.
Moved by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the treasurer's report as printed and placed on file. Motion carried.
Jim Alien from the Tri-County Office on Aging took the floor. He gave us a brief overview of the programs they provide and how the funding is supplied.
Ken Reynolds took the floor and stated his concern about the amendment to the zoning ordinance regarding the building of tracks for off road vehicles.
Mr. Hagler came in at 7:55 p.m. and took the floor to voice his concerns about the amendment. He currently has a dirt track that was constructed in violation of the current zoning ordinance. He was informed that the track on his property was a pre-existing non-conforming use.
E. Pete Phelps took the floor to explain the recommended changes to the zoning ordinance.   A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to adopt a resolution to accept the recommendations of the Zoning Board and put into effect Ordinance 11.2. Roll call vote as follows: Supervisor: Dorwin Marshall — Aye, Treasurer: Mary Joan McArthur -Aye, Clerk: Leela A. Vernon - Aye, Trustee: Todd Baker - Aye, Trustee: Diane Graf-Aye. Resolution adopted.

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, Seconded by Clerk Vernon to have Smith's Sign Shop construct and install 2 signs for the White Oak Township parking lot that read, "No overnight parking allowed by order of White Oak Twp" at the cost of $168.00 plus $50.00 to install. Motion carried.
A motion was made by Clerk Vernon, seconded by Trustee Graf to pass a resolution stating that the March Board of Review Meeting may meet at any scheduled time within the state allowed time frame. Roll call vote as follows: Supervisor: Dorwin Marshall - Aye, Treasurer: Mary Joan Me Arthur - Aye, Clerk: Leela A. Vernon - Aye, Trustee: Todd Baker -Aye, Trustee: Diane Graf— Aye. Resolution adopted.
A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to adopt a resolution allowing the property numbered 33-12-12-29-100-003 owned by Peter and Peggy Crawford into the Farmland and Open Space Preservation Program. Roll call vote as follows: Supervisor: Dorwin Marshall - Aye, Treasurer: Mary Joan McArthur — Aye, Clerk: Leela A. Vernon — Aye, Trustee: Todd Baker - Aye, Trustee: Diane Graf-Aye. Resolution adopted.
Kenneth Chamberlain gave his report.
A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to amend the budget as printed and placed on file. Motion carried. A copy of the proposed 07-08 budget was given to the board to look over before meeting in March.
Moved by Trustee Graf, Seconded by Trustee Baker to pay the bills as presented. Motion carried.
March meeting will be at 7:00 to discuss next year’s budget. Supervisor Marshall declared the meeting adjourned at 9:14 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted, 
Leela A. Vernon, Clerk
